
                    
                     
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Excerpt of the minutes of the council meeting held on Monday, April 19, 2021  
 
 
CM2104 123 
1b  Question Period and Receipt of Petitions 
 
1. A resident of Parkfield Avenue asks if the City could open up a discussion with its 

young adults to encourage them to vote in large numbers in the next municipal 
elections. 
 

2. A resident of Linnet Crescent asks for the City’s help to allow the Dorval Preschool 
Coop to reintegrate the Sarto-Desnoyers Community Centre, which is currently closed 
due to COVID-19. If this is not possible, she asks to be able to use any other room in 
another municipal building such as the Dorval Aquatic and Sports Complex, or to find 
another solution that will allow children to have access to the Coop’s learning program.  
 

3. A resident of Dawson Avenue asks : 1) who the City’s chief engineer is; 2) if the traffic 
light at the intersection of Dorval Avenue and chemin du Bord-du-Lac—Lakeshore 
is working properly; and 3) if stop signs can be added on chemin du Bord-du-Lac—
Lakeshore towards the village area to slow down traffic. 
 

4. A resident of Clément Avenue again asks the City to intervene to find a solution to the 
increased presence of visitors at Pine Beach Park which prevents neighbouring 
properties from enjoying the tranquility and cleanliness of the area to which they are 
accustomed. 
 

5. A resident of McNicoll Crescent, on her own behalf and that of two other residents, 
asks when Mayor Rouleau will agree to meet virtually with representatives of 
TechnoparcOiseaux and Regroupement QuébecOiseaux to respond to their requests 
of opening up Golf Dorval to winter activities to allow for winter sports and bird 
watching in the area. 
 

6. A resident of St-Charles Avenue asks 1) if Mayor Rouleau intends to ask for the 
resignation of Margo Heron for allegedly breaking several city by-laws; 2) why the City 
accepts that the buyer of the land situated at 252 Clément is breaching the sale 
contract by transferring the property to his son; and 3) if Councillor von Roretz was 
aware that the City recorded the council meetings before the recordings were made 
public, whether he approved of such a practice, if he agrees that these recordings 



                    
                     
 
 
 
 

 
should be made public, and whether he supports the City’s claim that the recordings 
cannot be made public because they were disposed of. 
 

7. A resident of de l’Académie Avenue asks 1) that the City require Collège Ste-Anne to 
plant a 10-foot cedar hedge to a provide a wall of privacy due to the proximity of her 
property to a new chalet that is currently under construction; and 2) that the chalet’s 
main door be situated on the east side, with a view of the synthetic grounds, and not 
at the back of the chalet, with a view on her property. 
 

8. A resident of Dubord Crescent offers his thanks and congratulations to Dorval’s elected 
officials and employees for their efforts during the pandemic, for keeping the City 
running smoothly. He enjoys the prompt “Coronavirus” electronic newsletters that 
provide accurate information and states that seeing and hearing the citizens’ questions 
and their answers during the webcast is informative. He asks 1) if resident Mike 
Nizzola, who asked questions during the February and March council meetings, will 
be a candidate for the upcoming municipal election. If that is the case, he feels that his 
questions and motives are not in the spirit of fair play; 2) for a follow-up on the Dorval 
Circle refection work and if the work will affect the traffic between Dorval South and 
Dorval North this summer; and 3) if various health related buildings in our community 
are exempt from taxes or if they benefit from reduced tax rates. 
 

9. A resident of chemin du Bord-du-Lac—Lakeshore asks 1) if the councillor who did 
not comply with the municipal regulations intends to donate $1,500 to three charitable 
organizations; 2) to improve the safety of cyclists by encouraging them to take the bike 
path on Dawson; and 3) suggests the adoption of a resolution that would require future 
candidates to take an IQ test before standing as candidates for a municipal election. 

 
 

 
(signed) Edgar Rouleau                                                   (signed) Chantale Bilodeau 
Mayor                                                                               City Clerk 
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